Whats on in April / May at Village Hall unless otherwise stated	
Mon - Petanque 6pm	Mon – Petanque 6pm
Tues 10.15 - 11.30 Coffee Morning	Tues 10.15 - 11.30 Coffee Morning
Tues - 11.30 - 12.00 Mobile Library	Wed – Parish Council meeting
Sun – Morning Prayer at Woodrising	-
w/b 10 <sup>th</sup> June	w/b 8 <sup>th</sup> July
Mon – Petanque 6pm	Mon – Petanque 6pm
	Tues 10.15 - 11.30 Coffee Morning
	Tues – 7pm C
	Wed - 7.30pm Parish Council
	Sun – Holy Communion at
	Woodrising Church
w/b 17 <sup>th</sup> June	w/b 15 <sup>th</sup> July
Mon – Petanque 6pm	Mon – Petanque 6pm
	Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning
Tues 7pm Cribbage	
EASTER SUNDAY	
Sun 11am Holy Communion at	
Scoulton Church	
w/b 24 <sup>th</sup> June	w/b 22 <sup>nd</sup> July
Mon – Petanque 6pm	Mon – Petanque 6pm
	Tues 10.15 - 11.30 Coffee Morning
Tues – Mobile Library 11.30am	Tues - 11.30 - 12.00 Mobile Library
·	Sun – Morning Prayer at Scoulton
	w/b 20th Lub.
	w/b 29 <sup>th</sup> July
	Mon – Petanque 6pm
	Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning

Scoulton Village Hall now has Facebook page @ScoultonVillageHall To promote an event contact Nadia Mobbs: Scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com To book the village hall call 01953 852337

## Scoulton News

# Published by Scoulton Parish Council Issue 97 - May 2019

### Parish Council News

Parish Council meetings are held on the second Wednesday of every other month (dates are on the notice board and the website). You are very welcome to attend and are able to speak during the Open Forum session of every meeting

The May Parish Council meeting was the first meeting since the Parish Council was elected un-opposed earlier this month. The Council welcome Nadia Mobbs but also say goodbye to Zena Rowland. Zena will be very much missed, she served as a Councillor with much enthusiasm and spent many hours working for the good of the community. We are sure that Nadia will be great Councillor and look forward to all the ideas that she brings. There is still a vacancy for a Councillor. If you are interested please contact either the Clerk or any Councillor for information.

May also saw the Annual Parish Meeting where Councillors shared reports about activities in the village. Zena's report as outgoing chair is included in the centre of this edition of Scoulton News which we hope you will read with interest.

#### SCOULTON PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR'S REPORT 2018/19

Once again I would like to acknowledge, and give thanks, to all who are involved in supporting the organisations within our community. The Village Hall, Church and Scoulton Green Space, together with the members of the Parish Council, are managed by dedicated people who give generously of their time and skills. Our community needs all these dedicated people, and more, to continue to make Scoulton a good & supportive community in which to live.

Over this year the Parish Council has:

- After a long wait, seen the Village 'gates' erected.
- Has erected a bus shelter, this not without it's frustrations as it had 'one side too many' and took some time to correct.
- Has experienced some difficulty with the contractor responsible for keeping the grass cut at the Church. A new contractor, who we are confident will carry out the necessary work, has been appointed.
- Has worked together with our Parish Clerk, to make Scoulton News more informative of the work of the Council, village activities and organisations, whilst keeping costs down.
- As a community you have supported the paper, bottle and textile banks. This has raised £829.94 in the financial year just ended. This is our best ever. Thanks to all in our community who support this facility.
- Has continued to communicate with Highways on various issues within the Parish. Requested again, without success, double lines on B1108. Has draw attention to the hazardous 'kerbing' at the western end of the crematorium.
- Has organised the Annual Litter Pick

Lastly I thank our Parish Clerk, Heidi Frary, who on a personal front, has had a difficult year, but managed to continue to support us.

The Parish Council appreciates greatly your work, Heidi.

Zena Rowland outgoing Chair

#### SCOULTON CHURCH

Rhona Wild wishes to thank everyone who put tokens in the box at Waitrose recently. The Church received £259 from this, which together with a very generous donation, is enough for new electric heating to be installed in Woodrising Church. This means that events can be held in the Church during winter.

In other Church News, Janet Barne and Rhona Wild are the new Church Wardens for Woodrising as Gill Hunt has retired and now holds the title Church Warden Emeritus. Janet can be contacted on 01953 850160 and Rhona on 01953 851026 for any Church matters relating to both Scoulton and Woodrising.

#### BETTER BROADBAND UPDATE

Norfolk County Council have informed the Parish Council that there is a fibre solution planned for 65 out of the 116 properties in the Scoulton area. To find out how this directly affects you then check out:

https://www.betterbroadbandnorfolk.co.uk/ https://www.openreach.com/fibre-broadband/

#### SCOULTON NEWS EDITOR

The Chair of the Parish Council is Editor of Scoulton News.

Please send items for inclusion to the Clerk Heidi Frary, hefrary@googlemail.com or post, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU. Please submit information for the next issue no later than 14 July 2019.

All Councillors be contacted through the Clerk:

Heidi Frary, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU
Tel: 01603 759215

Email: hefrary@googlemail.com http://www.scoultonpc.wixsite.com